English 4/5 Course Guidelines

1. Each student should produce at least 5,000 words during the quarter (not including journals or the final exam).  

2. Each student should write at least four essays during the quarter; the value and length of each essay must be consistent with the program guidelines presented later in this booklet.

3. One and only one of the four essays (but not the first one) must be an in-class essay so you can get a better feel for what the student can produce in a timed situation.  This essay may be based on one of the essays and supplementary materials in Write It.  If you set aside more than one class period for writing the essay, be sure to collect all materials at the end of each class.  (See the memo on revision policy included in this packet.)

4. There will be a committee-graded final exam worth 30% of the grade.  All 4/5 instructors--will participate, first by proctoring the exam, and then by scoring a randomly chosen set of exams taken from the entire 4/5 exam group.  The stack will contain roughly the same number of exams as students in a section.  Laurie will assemble the stacks so that you will not be given your own students' exams to grade.  Once the final exam grades are determined, you will have an opportunity to review the exam grades of your students.  If you do not agree with the score given an exam, you can request a third read from one of the directors in the center.
5. At the end of the quarter, we will ask instructors for the point total out of 700 that represents the students' work up to the final exam.  Using an Excel spreadsheet, we will add this number to the final exam point total for each student, and the grade sheets will then be filled in, signed, and submitted by the WRC directors and staff.
